
 

 
 

JOINT SELECT COMMITTEE ON AUSTRALIA’S 
IMMIGRATION DETENTION NETWORK 

*Q286* 

 

 

Question: Was the minister aware that the police had been withdrawn from the island in 
November 2010? 

Answer: The Minister’s Office was briefed on the withdrawal of the Australian Federal Police 
Operational Response Group from Christmas Island and the level of policing resources 
that remained available as part of their Community Policing role.  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


